

New Requirement to Submit Immunization Data to a California Registry

Governor Newsom has signed AB 1797, a bill authored by Assemblymember Akilah Weber, MD to update the current immunization registry statute.

This law will go into effect January 1, 2023 and will require all California healthcare providers who administer vaccines to enter immunization information into a California immunization registry (<u>CAIR</u> or <u>RIDE</u>). In addition, entering race and ethnicity information for each patient in the immunization registry will be required to support assessment of health disparities in immunization coverage.

CDPH will provide more details in the coming weeks, including enrollment information for providers not currently submitting data to the California Immunization Registry (CAIR).

Upcoming Webinar: Talking with Patients about COVID-19 and Flu Vaccinations

Please join Karina Miranda, RN, #ThisIsOurShot, to discuss talking with patients about COVID-19 and flu vaccinations.

When: Wednesday, October 12 at 12:00PM – 1:00PM

Register here!